
Łódź, 24.03.2021 
 
 
 
Dear Professor Ueno, 
 

On March 22-23, 2021 University of Lodz in Poland together with Linnaeus University in Sweden, 
organized the Asia-Pacific Management Accounting Association Spring Webinar. 

158 people participated on the first day of the conference, and 112 people on the second day, 
which gives a total of 270 participants. About 75% of the participants were professors from various 
universities in the world, 12% PhD students and 10% master students. The conference also attracted 
the interest of practitioners (3%). The participants represented various countries from all over the 
world (alphabetically): Bangladesh, Czech Republic, Estonia, France, Spain, Indonesia, Japan, Qatar, 
Lithuania, Germany, Malaysia, Poland, Romania, Sweden, Thailand, Ukraine and Vietnam. In total, 
representatives of about 50 research institutions from all over the world participated in the conference. 

The main goal of the conference was to enable scientists from different countries to meet, thus 
creating the opportunity to discuss and exchange views on the latest trends and problems in 
management accounting in the context of sustainable development of the organizations. During the 
conference, there were presented papers by practitioners representing world-class organizations, 
papers presenting the results of scientific research on sustainable development accounting and 
discussion presentations. After all the speeches, there was a lively discussion. 

In our opinion, the Asia-Pacific Management Accounting Association Spring Webinar conference 
was a great success. Below we attach all the acknowledgements (in the "chat") from conference 
participants and the e-mails we received. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Prof. Jan Alpenberg (Linnaeus University, Sweden) 
Prof. Tomasz Wnuk-Pel (University of Lodz, Poland) 
PhD Żaneta Pietrzak (University of Lodz, Poland)  
 
 
 
 
  



Acknowledgements for organizing the conference on the conference chat (original spelling): 
 
12:00:10 From  ibrahimkamal : many thanks prof Tomasz. high time to organize the APMAA 

conference in Europe in the near future. 
12:01:13 From  Stéphane Trébucq : Many thanks to all of you. 
12:01:52 From  Kathy Terdpaopong  to  Tomasz Wnuk-Pel(Direct Message) The webinar was 

completed successfully.  Very good job. Thank you for your efforts. I learned a great 
deal. 

12:02:11 From  Rossje Vitariamettawaty_Maksi FEB USAKTI : Thanks  prof Tomasz, Ueno,  and 
All. Keep Healthy and Safety 

12:02:45 From  ceslovas christauskas : Many thanks to all of you 
12:02:48 From  TUAN ZAINUN : Thank you for the great sessions. Well done to Prof Tomasz and 

team 
12:03:26 From  Gregory Wegmann : Many thanks for this really interesting conference. See you 

soon 
12:03:57 From  Athanasios Mandilas : Congratulations to the organisers and all presenters! 

Thank you all!! 
12:03:57 From  Petr Petera : Thanks for organizing this inspiring webinar. 
12:04:00 From  Nor Suhailati : Great job! till we meet again.. 
12:04:06 From  Lina Dagiliene : Thanks for the conference; very interesting! 
12:04:08 From  Pilar Morera : Many thanks for the great Organization and all presentations. All 

the best! 
12:04:12 From  Chi Bui : Many thank for today conference and see you soon. 
12:04:52 From  Shoichiro HOSOMI : Thanks for organizing this very good webinar. 
12:04:55 From  Anna : Thank you for your interesting presentations. I wish all the best to all 

Participants – Anna Szychta 
12:05:11 From  Dominggus Richardo Rampisela : Thanks for organizing this good and inspiring 

webinar. 
12:05:13 From  iPhone : Many thanks and good bye 
12:05:18 From  ibrahimkamal : many thanks to Prof Tomasz, Prof Ueno and Prof Iam Alpenberg 

and the rest or organizing such an excellent conference 
12:05:37 From  NORMAHIRAN YATIM : Many thanks!! 

12:05:52 From  Jelvick Sengkey : Thank you for this webinar 🙏 
12:06:01 From  ceslovas christauskas  to  Tomasz Wnuk-Pel(Direct Message) : Many thanks for 

the great Organization and all presentations. All the best! - Česlovas Christauskas 
12:06:57 From  Tjahjaning Poerwati : Many thanks to Prof Tomasz, Prof Ueno and Prof Lam 

Alpenberg and the rest or organizing such an excellent conference 
12:07:35 From  toomas haldma : thank you for very interesting presentations and excellent 

conference! 
 
  



Acknowledgments (e-mails) for organizing the conference (original spelling): 
 
Dear Tomasz, 
Thank you very much for the good organization and the very friendly discussion. It was a pleasure.  
Kind regards, 
Stefan Trebucq, France 
 
Dear Tomasz, 
thank you for an excellent work today. It was really interesting to listen to the different 
presentations.  
Elin Funck, Sweden 
 
Dear Tomasz, dear Jan, dear Zaneta, 
Thanks for the Spring webinar organization and to have welcome Gregory & myself and our small 
contribution on the debate. 
Best regards, 
Thomas Lesobre, France 
  
Dear Tomasz, 
Once again thank you for an interesting and well organized webinar! Especially I liked your inclusion 
of tourism aspects  
Best wishes and stay healthy 
Lina Dagiliene, Lithuania 
  
Dear Tomasz, 
Thank you very much for organising this webinar and giving us such a wonderful opportunity to 
discuss our research.  
Stay healthy and best regards, 
Ute Vanini, Germany 
  
Dear APMAA Directors, 
Yesterday, we finished the APMAA Spring Webinar organized by Prof. Jan Alpenberg, Prof. Tomasz 
Wnuk-Pel, and Dr. Zaneta Pietr-zak. Prof. Gregory Wegmann also supported it. Congratulations on 
accomplishing this first event of the European chapter. They spent much time and energy making the 
webinar so fascinating.  
Best regards, 
Susumu Ueno, Chair of the APMAA Board of Directors, Japan 
 


